

CHARLES H. MARTIN, P.E. DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

To:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Lexington Fayette Urban County Council

From:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

Date:

March 17, 2023

Subject:

Sole Source Request for the Keeneland Pump Station

#### Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval for the sole source purchase of replacement pumps for the Keeneland pump station from Straeffer Pump and Supply. The quote provided by Straeffer Pump and Supply for equipment and installation is \$62,260.

# Purpose of Request

The Keeneland pump station has been experiencing pumping problems since mid-2022. Emergency pumps were installed during the 2022 Breeders Cup to improve both pump capacity and reliability during the event. This sole source purchase request is necessary because the old pumps, piping and controls were also supplied by Straeffer and switching suppliers at this time would require the purchase and installation of additional pump compatibility and conversion equipment, thus increasing the overall cost of this improvement.

The recommended pumps are available and in stock ready for delivery.

# Project Cost in FY23 and in Future Budget Years

The quote provided by Straeffer Pump and supply for the replacement pumps is \$62,260. No additional costs are expected beyond typical annual O & M costs.

#### Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4003 303408 3468 92811 KEENELAND PS 23 CONSTRUCT CAP 2023

### Martin/Albright

